MINUTES OF SHELDWICH BADLESMERE & LEAVELAND PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY 3RD NOVEMBER 2020 VIA ZOOM DUE TO COVID RESTRICTIONS AT 8.00PM 
Meeting opened at 8pm.
Present.  Councillor’s Harbour, Austin, Scutt, Blythin, Weston, Brookes, Simmons, County Councillor Bowles and Swale Borough Councillor Gould.
Apologies.  Received from Swale Borough Councillor Valentine.
Absent.  Councillor Nimmo. 
There were no declarations of changes in pecuniary interests or of specific items on the agenda. 
 
Mowing of Village Green.  Nothing further to report at present.	                                     20/14301 

Declaration of changes in pecuniary interest.  Awaiting form completion by Councillor Nimmo who is absent from Parish Meeting.  Parish Clerk to follow up.
					    											                            				            		20/14302

Councillor Report Publication.  Councillor Austin emailed Swale a week prior to meeting as had not seen anything in writing with regards to North Street Proposal.  Councillor Gould confirmed that the local planning panel would announce any changes going forward.  Consultation developers are challenging the plan.																					20/14303

Removal of Vehicle Activated Warning Sign on A251.  An email was received from Kent Highways which was read out by the Chairman.    The Speed Warning sign on A251 near Old Badgins Road has been removed.  Chairman believes we should arrange a new sign.  Meetings were being held between Parish and Challock Parish Council which needs to recommence.  Looking to complete a Speed Awareness Survey.  Cllr Austin confirmed a speed test was completed around 2 years ago.  Meetings with Highways Agency have been cancelled at present due to Covid-19 however, Cllr Simmons stated the approximate cost for a survey was £259 based on previous surveys.  Cllr Simmons confirmed contact details for agency to complete survey which enabled the Parish Clerk to email in the first instance to make enquiries.  
20/14304                                                                                                                                  

Meeting Closed at 8.25pm.
Next meeting scheduled on Tuesday 5th January 2021 virtually via Zoom in line with Covid Guidelines.  
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